PUBLIC NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that the Umatilla County Board of Commissioners has
initiated proceedings for the legalization of a portion of County Road No. 1388, Delwood
Place and Stock Drive Road, lying between Northwest Cedar Street (formerly County
Road No. 1386, Circle Road) and the South ¥ Corner of Section 8, Township 1 South,
Range 32 E.W.M.,, in the city limits and urban growth boundary of the City of Pilot Rock,
Oregon.

The Umatilla County Board of Commissioners, under authority of ORS 368.201,
intends to hold a public hearing on the legalization of said road on December 3, 2014 at
9:15 a.m. in Room 130, Umatilla County Courthouse, Pendleton, Oregon. Any persons
wishing to be heard on this subject may attend this hearing in person or submit to the
Department of Public Works in writing or by e-mail any appropriate information for
consideration by the Board of Commissioners, who subsequently will determine whether
the road shall be legalized. Any interested person may obtain information on the
proposed legalization by contacting the Public Works Department. Street address of the
Public Works Department is 3920 Westgate, Pendleton, Oregon 97801. Phone # is
541/278-5424. E-mail address is gary.roberts@umatillacounty.net.

Dated this 31* day of October, 2014, at Pendleton , Oregon.

o /
Gary Robélts, Surveying Foreman

PUBLISH DATES: 11/12/2014; 11/26/2014



